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Integrated Commissioning October 2017 Update
City and Hackney has set up a number of boards and a governance process by which to start the implementation of Integrated Commissioning (IC). The IC structure will allow City of London Corporation, City and Hackney CCG, the GP Confederation and London Borough of Hackney to pool and align budgets so that they can better work together to commission and fund services. Service providers, including the VCS are partners in this process, and we have an (ever increasing) number of Representatives who sit on various boards and workstreams to make sure that the VCS is represented during this time of great change in the Health and Social Care Sector.

Three of the four Workstreams are now up and running (Planned Care, Unplanned Care and Prevention), with the fourth will be starting shortly (Children and Early Years). Of those three that are up and running, we have Voluntary and Community Sector Representatives on two of the main, core groups who meet regularly, and on the Prevention Workstream our Rep is currently part of the associate group, which means they are called to meetings as and when they are needed. We’re currently challenging this, as it doesn’t make a whole lot of sense to us that VCS representation is considered ‘core’ on two workstreams but not on one.

In terms of big projects that will be more ‘transformational’, in that they will involve more integrated ways of working, there are a number of either specific care pathways that VCS organisations are able to link into, or there are bigger projects which will heavily involve the VCS.

A ‘Big Ticket Item’ of the Prevention Workstream is centred around self-care and reducing social isolation, so they have been getting involved with some work that Family Action are leading, looking at how the various Social Prescribing providers in City & Hackney can work together. This includes working towards a funding bid from the Health and Wellbeing Fund, but regardless of the success of the bid, the providers are looking at how they can share learning and streamline their monitoring and evaluation processes.

One of the Directors of the Prevention Workstream was also present at the Hackney Supported Employment Network meeting held in September, as this network fits into another ‘Big Ticket Item’: employment and ways into work and support for people with mental health and long term conditions, including learning disabilities.

Neighbourhood Model: this will be one of the main vehicles for cross-system change, in that it will mean that both clinical and non-clinical staff will be asked to work together to come up with new ways of addressing issues in their own particular geographical areas (neighbourhoods).

The business case for the resources needed to scope and set up the Neighbourhood Model was to go to the last Unplanned Care Board in September, but it was pulled at the last minute due to concerns over the scale and cost of the work. It will now be discussed at the next Transformation Board, where there will be a presentation and an hour’s discussion.

There are also a number of other Special Interest Groups/Networks which we hope will form the basis of more of the ‘Big Ticket Items’ as we continue to work with Workstream Directors and HSCF Reps.

